Minutes of a meeting of the Debenham Parish Council Neighbourhood Plan Delivery Committee held on Thursday, 25th October 2018 at 7.30pm at the Fire Station, Low Road, Debenham.

Present (members): Cllr S Palframan (Chairman), Cllr R Blackwell, Cllr M Hammond, Cllr J Baldwin, Mr R Tallowin, Mrs D Bedwell (Clerk) and no members of the public.

1. To receive apologies for absence: Apologies had been received from Cllr S Phipps and Cllr D Seccombe (non-member).
2. To receive declarations of interest: No declarations of interest were received, Cllr M Hammonds’ dispensation for NP purposes was noted.
3. To approve the minutes of the meeting held 3rd September 2018: It was resolved to approve the minutes as a true record of the meeting held.
4. To consider the exclusion of the press and public (pursuant to the Public Bodies (Admission at Meetings) Act 1960 due to the confidential and legal nature of the business to be considered): Due to the nature of the documents being considered, it was resolved to exclude any members of the public or press. However, it is noted that there were none present.
5. To consider reports received and agree any actions: The reports received were considered and responses prepared in accordance with findings. Clerk to send response (which was unanimously agreed) the following day.
Members agreed on a list of outstanding tasks, as follows:

Cllr S Palframan and Mr P Woods- update maps

Cllr M Hammonds- SCC Education report 

Cllr M Hammond and Mr R Tallowin- proof read final document when ready

Cllr S Palframan- prepare press release draft ahead of referendum notification, circulate to members for approval
      A further number of resolutions were taken during the confidential part of the meeting in order to ensure that the  

      Debenham Parish Council was able to act in a timely manner once the Examiner’s report was released. These    

resolutions were within the delegated powers of this committee (detail to remain confidential due to its nature).

      End of confidential section of the meeting.

6. Review of NP budget and expenditure – year to date: The current financial position was discussed. It was understood that MSDC would be responsible for the referendum and information statement costs. Cllr S Palframan was waiting to hear back from MSDC Electoral Services with regards to what the Parish council would be allowed to spend in the process. There had been an amount of underspend (within the NP cost centre) in the previous financial year and although that amount had been posted to General Reserves, it was resolved that it could be called upon if needed. 
7. Matters for addition to the next agenda: The resolutions made under item 5 of this agenda allowed for a level of decision making to be made electronically as well, therefore a further meeting was not expected to take place at this point. There would, however, be an NP item at the next PC agenda for any updates/news received.

8. Date of next meeting: To be agreed at a later stage if necessary.
With no further matters to be transacted, the meeting ended at 8.25pm.
Signed:___________________________ Date:___________________________

